
 
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                               441-4901 
  
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                        441-4902 
 
Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson                 441-4903 
 
Director of Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                              441-4906 
                                   
Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                           441-4905 

 
Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                                     441-4944 
 
Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                                    441-4904 
 
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Paula DeClusin                               441-4908 
    
Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                                   441-4907 

     
Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                             441-4900 
     
Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 
Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                                ext. 4941 
 
School Office Staff: 
   Jean Patnode             441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                           441-4942 
 Denise Kern                                    441-4943 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 9:15 PM, Fri at 5:30 PM 
(School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s  
Clothing Depot 

 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 
 lmcglynn@crookston.org 
 
 

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time Greetings,  
   I wonder what is happening… I wish someone had asked me… Do you think we could 
ever… Is it possible for us to…I would like to see us… It would be great if we could reach out 
to… I worry about… Do you think anyone would notice if we…  These are great questions and 
comments.  On three separate dates and times in mid-September we, as a parish, will be 
pondering and expressing our opinions about the future of our parish. We are entering into a 
period of long-range planning.  
   We hope and pray our long-range planning is faith-based and orientated towards the Gospel 
message of Jesus. As a faith community we will take the time and energy to look at our parish 
mission and ministries. We will discuss old needs and possibly discover new needs of those who 
are members of our parish and community that we live and work in.  The needs of others will 
assist us in using our God-given resources of Time, Talent and Treasure in a manner that is 
pleasing to God and beneficial to all.  
   Here are some really important questions to consider as you prepare for sharing your 
thoughts at the planning meeting:  

1.   What do you love most about St Philip’s?   
2.   What are your hopes and dreams for the future of St Philip’s?  
3.   Would anyone besides our parish notice if we were not here?  
4.   Has the parish community of St Philip’s helped in your relationship with God to   
          this point in your life? 
5.       Can you describe a moment or two in your life when you have felt close to Jesus?  

      6.        Is our parish a place where you are comfortable sharing the story of your     
                 relationship to God?  
   Our parish mission statement is: “To Accomplish Gods work…” It takes many hands to 
make that happen. We offer programs in the form of Liturgy, Learning, Sacraments, and Service. 
Our plan will help us see where we are doing well, where we need to pick up the pace, or even 
start with something new.  
   We have a beautiful campus centrally located in our community.  We will look at how well 
the campus meets the goals and objectives and we might discuss how we can make changes to 
enhance programs though better usage of space.  
   We will touch on the financial issues of the parish. Over time we will be discussing 
stewardship and its meaning. Soon you will receive a letter with the latest financial information 
of the parish.   
   People and programs will be the area we will discuss the most. What makes a parish a 
parish? How would we define being a viable parish? Are there needs that are not being 
addressed? Are there some voices that are not given the opportunity to be heard? Are there 
opportunities for education on specific topics that we need to present?  
   Our future looks good, we have gifted people, we have a community spirit of worship, we 
have a faith formation program that is second to none, and our school is a strong healthy 
presence. What we need is your commitment to pray about and to bring your ideas to the long- 
range planning meeting. More information to follow in next week’s bulletin…  
   My prayer for the week… Lord help us be Holy, Happy, and Healthy, as a parish, as 
individuals, as families. Jesus loves you and so do I… Fr Chuck  

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, Mike Headlee, Jodi Maki, 
Brent Rud, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, Laura 
Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 



Monday, Aug 17 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)        

Tuesday, Aug 18 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Aug 19 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
 

Thursday, Aug 20 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
  1:30 PM St. Jude’s Circle (St. Kateri Rm) 
  5:00 PM Middle School Passport Party 
 

Friday, Aug 21 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Saturday, Aug 22 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, Aug 23 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 

Monday, Aug 17 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for the Vilandre Family     

Tuesday, Aug 18 
12:10 PM Mass: Special Intentions for PH      

Wednesday, Aug 19 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Dave Olderman 
 

Thursday, Aug 20 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Margaret Fulton 
10:30 AM Mass (Baker Park): +Cele Maus 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood) 
 

Friday, Aug 21 
  No Daily Mass Today 
 

Saturday, Aug 22  
  8:30 AM Mass: +Harold Novodvorsky 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): Special Intentions for  
 Marian L. Drauden 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Camilla Bormann 
 

Sunday, Aug 23 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Roger Kieffer 
11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for William & Sarah Haman 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For August 17– 23 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

 

Bible Readings for the Week of Aug 17~ 23 

Monday, Aug 17 
●Jgs 2:11-19 
●Ps 106:34-37,39-  
  40,43ab,44   
●Mt 19:16-22 
 

Tuesday, Aug 18 
●Jgs 6:11-24a                                                                                                                                                                               
●Ps 85:9,11-14 
●Mt 19:23-30 

   Wednesday, Aug 19 
   ●Jgs 9:6-15 
   ●Ps 21:2-7 
   ●Mt 20:1-16 
 

   Thursday, Aug 20 
   ●Jgs 11:29-39a 
   ●Ps 40:5,7-10 
   ●Mt 22:1-14 

 

Friday, Aug 21 
●Ru 1:1,3-6,14b-16,22 
●Ps 146:5-10 
●Mt 22:34-40 
 

Saturday, Aug 22 
●Ru 2:1-3,8-11,4:13-17 
●Ps 128:1b-5 
●Mt 23:1-12 
 

Sunday, Aug 23 
●Jos 24:1-2a,15-17,18b 
●Ps 34:2-3,16-21 
●Eph 5:21-32 
●Jn 6:60-69 

PLEASE NOTE: There will be no Daily Mass on 
Friday, August 21.  Also, the first Mass at Holy 
Spirit Newman Center is on Sunday, August 23rd 
at 7:00 PM. Welcome back students! 



INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to 
present a child for Baptism are asked to attend 
a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on September 13.  
Please call the Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for 
more information. 

 

 
Week #6 Contributions  
(received the weekend  

of 8/09/2015) 
 
 
 
 
 

 

          STEWARDSHIP  - A  

 

Envelopes           $10,853.50 
EFT Env.     $           —-  
Loose Plate      $  1,260.15 
Children’s     $       34.26 
Total                   $12,147.91 
 
HABIT OF  THE HEART 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #6)   

  Amount Contributed   
  Envelopes         $    85,305.08 
  Loose Plate       $      7,880.39 
  Children’s          $         295.18 
  Total                 $    93,480.65 

 

            (93.40% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015  ~  June 30, 2016 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families 
of Joan Rockensock and Helen Naylor. May 
they find rest and peace, & may their families 
find comfort in God’s love. 

 

CLOTHING DEPOT 

 St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Joseph Welle     
 and Marissa Loch, who celebrated the  
 sacrament of Marriage on August 8th at St. 
Philip’s. Also, congratulations to Kevin Richmond 

and Laci Christensen who were married at St. Mary’s, Two 
Inlets on August 8th.  

  The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes    
  through the waters of baptism, Louis Edward     
  Grams son of Aaron & Justine Grams. May he    
  be filled with the Holy Spirit! 

 

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2015 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
 

August 19 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
 

Turtle Island Ensemble 
Sarah Carlson, piano, Andrew Ronnevik, violin,  

Jon Romer, native flute, Bob Madeson, euphonium 
 

First Lutheran Church 
900 Bemidji Avenue 

 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships.  Lunch will be 
available following the recital — cost to be announced. 

Faith Formation Registration  
for 2015 - 2016 
 

Please drop your Faith Formation registration  
forms off at the Parish Office. If you need  
registration forms, contact Kris Jensen, 441-4944. 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot is in need of paper or plastic 
bags to be used at their checkout.  If you have bags to 
donate, please drop them off at the Clothing Depot or in 
their drop box. Thank you! 

DIOCESAN SUMMER APPEAL  
 

Thank you for your support of the Diocese of Crookston 
through the Summer Appeal! If you did not have an 
opportunity to support the Summer Appeal today at Mass, 
please know that Summer Appeal envelopes are available 
throughout the season in your parish. Your gift can be 
placed in the collection plate during Mass or mailed directly 
to the Diocese. You may also give online at 
www.crookston.org/DAA or toll-free by phone: 1-855-397-
8252. Thank you and God bless you!  

WOMEN’S CURSILLO 
 

Are you looking for a way to have a deeper relationship 
with Jesus? Cursillo is a way to deepen your faith with 
others on a spirit filled weekend. The Diocese of Crookston is 
sponsoring a Women’s Cursillo on the weekend of October  
1-4, 2015 at Sand Hill Lake Bible Camp south of Fosston. For 
more information contact Carol Olsonawski at 218-689-9081 
or Bobbi Mercil 701-866-5706. Applications are also available 
at your parish office or on-line at www.crookston.org/Cursillo   

Our Northland Diocese has a social media presence! 
Find OND on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/
ournorthlanddiocese and follow OND on Twitter: 
@ONDiocese 
 

OND has also added user-friendly content to the 
diocesan website! For submission guidelines and print 
schedule, advertising specifications and more, go to: 
www.crookston.org/ond 



Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Northern Minnesota Ministry   

WANTED — FOOD SHELF HELPERS 
 

We are looking for volunteers to work at the Bemidji 
Community Food Shelf. This is a great opportunity to give 
your time to the church, as well as our community! This is a 
one day per month, four hour shift. For more information or 
questions please contact Jessica Lundin; (218) 368-9492. 

 

“O woman, great is your faith!  Let it be done for you as 
you wish.”  We only need to call on Jesus to help us have 
the best Sacrament of Marriage or Holy Orders. The next 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are 
September 11-13 in Irene, SD & International Falls, MN; 
October 9-11 in Buffalo, MN & November 20-22 in Prior 
Lake & Windom, MN, Medora, ND, & Rapid City, 
SD.  Early registration is highly recommended.  For more 
information visit our website at: northmnwwme.org or 
contact Alan & Missy at applications@northmnwwme.org 
or 888-455-3496. 

PROTESTPP coalition plans National Day of Protest: 
 

WHAT:  Protest Planned Parenthood’s harvesting and 
selling of aborted baby parts. 

 

WHERE:  Planned Parenthood facilities across America. 
(Bemidji location: 2504 Hannah Ave NW) 

 

WHEN:  Saturday, August 22, 2015 from 9 AM – 11 AM. 
 

Join with other pro-lifers across the United States 
simultaneously in peaceful protest.  Any questions:  call 
444.9686. 

Website info:  www.protestpp.com 

heralds the approach of a new school year.  
Before it arrives, decide to: 

 

 Pray for school and parish staff members throughout the year    
   and join us for our annual Prayer Partner Mass and fellowship   
   on Wednesday, August 26, at 8:30 AM. 

 

Complete your Safe Environment Certification for this 
year…..online at www.crookston.org ……..OR……. by   
attending a Training Session on Monday, August 31, at 2:00 in 
the Social Hall. 

 

Attend our Open House on Monday, August 31, from 4:00 to 
6:00 P.M. There will be a parent meeting at 5:00 in the church. 

 

Make the most of God’s gorgeous summer! 

Sunday Masses at the Newman Center on the campus of BSU begin Sunday, August 23rd at 7pm.  Keep an eye on the 
bulletin each week for updates from the Newman Center! 
 

If you are interested in helping prepare (or help serve) a meal at the Newman on a Thursday night at 6pm, please contact 
Doris Swedmark, the coordinator of the Thursday night meals.  Her phone number is 556-8610 and her email: 
dmswedmark@hotmail.com    

THANK YOU to all who signed the petition to our elected 
officials calling for the defunding of Planned Parenthood.   
371 names were sent in to each office!!!  Thank you! 

 

HOLY SPIRIT NEWMAN CENTER NEWS 

CHAIN-REACTION 
 

In the back of the Social Hall is a long 
paper chain that was made by the  
children and leaders who attended 
SonSparks Labs VBS.  They were to 
make three chains, listing the names of two people who they 
were going to share God’s love and word with and one for 
their own name.  The theme of that day was Chain-Reaction 
– telling others about God and then in turn those people 
would tell others and so on.  How awesome is that, that our 
children can share God’s love with others – can you? 

ST. JUDE’S CIRCLE MEETING 
 

St. Jude’s Circle will meet on Thursday, August 20th at 
1:30 PM in the St. Kateri room.  Co-hostesses will be Alice 
LaCoursiere and Terre St. Onge.  Any interested ladies are 
welcome to attend for prayer and social time. 

YOU ARE INVITED… 
 

 to attend the100th Anniversary at Sacred Heart    
 Church in Wilton on August 23rd.  Our celebration   
 begins with Mass at 10 AM. Following will be dinner  
 and a time for fellowship. 

Open Position: Director of Liturgy 
The Diocese of Crookston and the Cathedral of the 
Immaculate Conception in Crookston are seeking a full-time 
Director of Liturgy. Time would be split between the diocese 
and the parish. There are a number of celebrations that 
coincide with both entities. We are seeking a candidate with a 
masters degree in liturgy and a few years of experience. We 
seek someone who appreciates the rich history and tradition 
of Catholic liturgies. The qualifying candidate needs to be a 
practicing Catholic who has the desire to assist the Christian 
faithful in full, active, conscious and fruitful participation in the 
sacred liturgy. Music and keyboard background preferred. 
Send resume and references to: Jim Clauson, Diocese of 
Crookston, P.O. Box 610, Crookston, MN. 56716 or email: 
jclauson@crookston.org. Interviews begin September 1st. 



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of Aug 22 - 23 

  
Aug 22, 5:30 PM 

  
Twenty-first Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

Aug 23, 7:30 AM 
  

Twenty-first Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Aug 23, 9:00 AM 
  

Twenty-first Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Aug 23, 11:00 AM 
  

Twenty-first Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Flavia Sagedahl  
  (sub req.) 

Jane Foley Joe Bofferding Maryhelen Chadwick 

LECTOR Germaine Cheslock 
Joanna Ferraro (sub req.) 

Phil Hodapp 
Elizabeth Upgren 

Sarah Bofferding 
Sue Hengel 

Laura Hansen 
Mary Lou Peters 

INTERCESSOR Joe Czapiewski Pam Murray John Carlson Marcia Fivizzani 

ALTAR SERVER 
Sam Mutnansky 
Ella Schwindt 
Garret Schwindt 

Evelyn Cordts 
Emily Dondelinger 
Aaron Hoefer 

Aria Gish 
Cullen Nordlum 
Colten Pickett 

John Chadwick 
Toby Glen 
Anna Glen 

CAPTAIN Connie Aagard Al Foley Sue Lucas Stephanie Downey 
  (sub req.) 

EMHC 

Germaine Cheslock 
Heidi Hiscock 
Kell Lovell 
Flavia Sagedahl 
  (sub req.) 
Mary Westrum 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Susan Dondelinger (sub 
req.) 
Jane Foley 
Marge Seitz 
Mary Zigan 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Mary Bjerke 
Rose Fagerstrom 
Louise Gish 
Doug Gish 
Jamie Hoffman 
Thomas Kern 
Tim Lucas 
Megan Luke 
Mary Varriano 

Jane Baukol 
Maryhelen Chadwick 
Paulette Kassa 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY  
- Usher 

Dave Hiscock 
Mark Moris 
Dick Robinson 
HELP NEEDED 

David Hoefer 
Jennifer Hoefer 
Bob Murray 
HELP NEEDED 

Rick Coe 
Kirk Malkowski 
Paul Nistler 
Norm Ricard 

Aidan Chadwick 
Mike Doty 
Barbara Fitzgerald 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY  
- Fellowship 

  Marge Seitz 
Wes Seitz 

Mickie Coe 
Rick Coe 
Ed Daigle 
Gerri Daigle 

Neal Holmstrom 
Maureen Holmstrom 
Jean Louvar 
Karen Schaar 

HOSPITALITY  
- Greeter 

Kathy LeMoine 
Barbara Passeri 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Mickie Coe 
Missy Fagerstrom 

Wanda Doty 
Mary Kinsella 









 


